
Copyright © 2013 Peel, Inc. Fair Oaks Gazette - December 2013     1

FAIR OAKS RANCH

As I am writing this for the December publication, I realize there 
are a mere six weeks left before 2014 arrives.  They will flash by!!  
Turning over a year brings closures and beginnings…plus much 
that just continues rolling over year by year.  My personal mantra 
for decades is “one day at a time” allowing me to cherish the “gift of 
surprise” that comes my way every day. 

It’s been a busy year for the City of Fair Oaks Ranch.  This monthly 
column helps communicate to our residents regularly and timely.  
Many of you wrote, emailed or called to express your appreciation 
during the year.  It is our plan to continue “rolling over to the new year”.

COUNCIL MEETING INFORMATION
The November Council meeting includes many topics: (1) an 

update on council meeting rules and procedures incorporating new 
state legislation, (2) declaring the city-owned Executive Plaza (office 
building at Dietz Elkhorn and Fair Oaks Parkway) surplus inventory 
authorizing the potential sale of it; (3) amend existing ordinance 
to ensure that proper trash containers and removal services are 
conducted on all construction sites, (4) annexation process of 10 
acres at Battle Intense and Keeneland, (5) casting votes for candidates 
to serve on Bexar, Comal and Kendall Appraisal Districts and (6) 
designating an expansion of FOR Elementary school zone areas with 
appropriate signage/signals with enforcement speed limits at 20 mph.  
Word of caution: school zone equals “no cell phone usage”.

TxDOT plans to submit the redo of the bridge at Fair Oaks 
Parkway and IH10 to the Metropolitan Planning Organization early 
December for approval consideration.  Estimated cost is $ 8 Million 
with majority of funding from Federal allocations with a 20% match 
from TxDOT and minimal 10% match ($800,000) from the City 
of Fair Oaks Ranch. If approved, project is scheduled and generally, 
within 2-3 years, construction begins.

The new design realigns the bridge to meet Tarpon Rd. on the 
other side of IH10 plus turn-arounds on each side of the bridge. The 

plan has frontage roads converted to one-way on each side of IH 
10.  TxDOT will come into the Parkway 200-300’ deep for grading 
needs; the entrance signage (historically referred to as “the boat”) will 
be removed.  There is a lot going on!!

All of the Council Regular Meetings, Special Meetings and 
Workshops agendas are posted on the city’s website (www.
fairoaksranchtx.org) with back-up documentations on each agenda 
item.  All meetings are open to our citizens and the general public.

CITY HOUSE WATCH PROGRAM
With the holiday season here, many of our residents travel visiting 

relatives, friends, vacation, etc.  Please consider using the City’s 
House Watch service.  The Fair Oaks Ranch police will do a daily 
external inspection of your residence.  Just call City Hall for sign-up 
information and allow at least two work days notice ensuring your 
information is in the system at the beginning of your departure. Put 
peace of mind into your holiday travels!

HOLIDAY SEASON
Whether young or young-at-heart, the holidays bring memories 

to mind while inspiring the creation of new memories. Most feel a 
personal satisfaction in giving, sharing and caring.  On behalf of the 
City employees and the Council may the blessings of the holiday 
season continue throughout 2014 for you and yours.
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year

Respectfully,
Cheryl Landman, Mayor
City of Fair Oaks Ranch, TX
210-698-0900
mayor@fairoaksranchtx.org
PS: Truly appreciate FO Gazette/Peel Inc. for sharing their space 

with us each month!
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 Please support the advertisers that make Fair Oaks Gazette 
possible. If you would like to support the newsletter by 
advertising, please contact our sales office at 888-687-6444 
or advertising@peelinc.com. The advertising deadline is the 
20th of the month prior to the issue. 

ADVERTISING INFO

EMERGENCIES NUMBERS
EMERGENCY ................................................................. 911
Fire .................................................................................... 911
Ambulance ........................................................................ 911
Fair Oaks Ranch Police Department ..................210-698-0990
Animal Control .................................................210-698-0990

SCHOOLS
Boerne ISD ...............................................www.boerne-isd.net
Fair Oaks Ranch Elementary .............................210-698-1616

UTILITIES
Allied Waste Services - Garbage & Recycling .....210-648-5222
AT&T - Telephone ............................................800-464-7928
CPSEnergy ....................................(new service) 210-353-2222
  ...............................(service trouble or repairs) 210-353-4357
Fair Oaks Ranch Utilities - Water ......................210-698-7685
GVTC - Cable & Telephone .............................800-367-4882
Pedernales Electric Co-op ..................................888-554-4732
Time Warner - Cable .........................................210-244-0500

OTHER
United States Post Office .........................................................
 607 E. Blanco. Rd. -  Boerne, TX ..................830-249-2414
  ........................ (delivery info, stops, fwds, ect.) 830-249-9303
 5837 De Zavala Rd - San Antonio, TX ..........210-641-0248

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

ARTICLE INFO
 The Fair Oaks Gazette is mailed monthly to all Fair 
Oaks Ranch area residents. Residents, community groups, 
churches, etc. are welcome to include information about their 
organizations in the newsletter.  Personal news for the Stork 
Report, Teenage Job Seekers, recipes, special celebrations, and 
birthday announcements are also welcome.

 To submit an article for the Fair Oaks Gazette, please email 
it to fairoaksranch@peelinc.com.  The deadline is the 15th of 
the month prior to the issue.

BUSINESS CLASSIFIEDS
Alcala Enterprises - Seasonal clean-ups - landscaping, sod, 
mulch, lawn dressing - mowing - shrub- tree trimming Call 
mark @ 210-710-5010 We accept credit cards!

The Assistance League of San Antonio will be hosting its 
annual Lit 'n Lunch on Friday, January 10th, at the San 
Antonio Country Club.  This event raises money to clothe the 
children of San Antonio, engage the children in the "I'm in 
Charge" program which empowers children to make correct 
decisions for their safety, and several other programs that 
directly enrich the lives of children and adults in the San 
Antonio community.

This luncheon will feature Texas authors--Paulette Jiles-
Johnson; John Kerr; and Miles Arceneaux, an alter-ego for 
three Texas authors, Brent Douglass, John T. Davis, and James 
R. Dennis.  These authors will be speaking about their works 
and will be available with books for purchase and signing.  
The Mistress of Ceremonies will be Susan L. Pamerleau, 
Sheriff, Bexar County.

This year’s program includes the introduction of new award, 
Rising Star.  This award recognizes new literary talent in the 
San Antonio area.  Emma Hobson, a high school student at 
Alamo Heights High School, will be the first recipient and 
will be honored at the luncheon.  Emma published her first 
work, Artemis Rising, at the age of 15.  She will have copies 
of her book available for purchase at the luncheon.

The cost of the event is $65.  Tickets may be purchased by 
check made payable to Assistance League of San Antonio and 
mailed to Assistance League of San Antonio, P.O. Box 1310, 
San Antonio, TX 78213.  Reservation deadline is December 
15.  For more information, please contact Marilyn Dickinson 
at 210.732.1200.

Be sure to visit the Assistance League Thrift House at 2611 
West Avenue.  All proceeds support the programs to clothe 
San Antonio children, provide safety education, furnish 
decorated caps for children in chemotherapy, support child 
literacy and other programs for children and adults in the 
San Antonio community.

ASSISTANCE LEAGUE 
OF SAN ANTONIO 
HOSTS LITERARY 

LUNCHEON
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As we move into fall and hope for a wet winter, please keep up 
those water conservation efforts! 

Trinity Glen Rose Groundwater Conservation District 
(TGRGCD) would like to ask for your help in reducing demand 
on groundwater resources. We offer a free on-site consultation to 
identify problems areas that could be resulting in higher water 
usage to home or business owners residing within our District. 
Following the visit, we offer recommendations to help reduce 
water usage both inside and outside the home and a “goody” bag 
full of conservation-related items, including a hose timer, moisture 
meter, and low-flow showerhead. We would love to work with you 
on conserving our water resources and helping potentially reduce 
your water bill as well!

To schedule a visit, give us a call at 210-698-1155!
To learn more about Trinity Glen Rose Groundwater 

Conservation District, please visit us at www.trinityglenrose.com.

TRINITY GLEN ROSE GROUNDWATER CONSERVATION 
DISTRICT WATER CONSERVATION AUDIT

Your
friends
are our
friends!

512-263-9181

Call today 
to learn about our 
referral program!

Your
friends
are our
friends!
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®

TMI – The Episcopal School of Texas admits students of any race, color, and national or ethnic origin.

Educating Servant Leaders Since 1893

Attend Our Open House, Apply For The Alkek 
TMI challenges motivated students in grades 6-12, develops 
leaders and promotes service in everyday life. Visit our website at 
www.TMIEpiscopal.org to learn about our Alkek full-tuition, four-
year scholarships, other exciting opportunities, and to RSVP for 
our upcoming Admission Open House. 

Important Deadlines

•   Alkek Scholarship: 
 January 13, 2014
•   Alkek Scholarship: 
 January 13, 2014

AdmissionOpen HouseJanuary 11, 2014 8:30 a.m.RSVP at 
TMIEpiscopal.org

Ronald M. Stewart, M.D., FACS, professor and chair of the 
Department of Surgery at the UT Health Science Center San 
Antonio, trauma surgeon at University Hospital, and physician 
with UT Medicine San Antonio, has been appointed by the 
Board of Regents of the American College of Surgeons (ACS) 
as the next chair of the ACS Committee on Trauma (COT).

The Committee on Trauma is dedicated to all phases 
of injury care – from prevention to rehabilitation. The 
committee is supported by a network of 65 state and provincial 
committees, 11 international committees, and five military 
committees, with the majority of members being Fellows of 
the American College of Surgeons (FACS).

Dr. Stewart’s appointment as COT Chair was approved by 
the American College of Surgeons Board of Regents in October.  

SAN ANTONIO SURGEON TO HEAD 
INTERNATIONAL TRAUMA COMMITTEE OF 
THE AMERICAN COLLEGE OF SURGEONS

He will succeed Michael 
F. Rotondo, MD, FACS, 
of Rochester, N.Y.  Dr. 
Stewart will take office 
at the conclusion of the 
2014 Annual Meeting 
of the Committee on 
Trauma in March 2014 
and will serve as its 19th 
Chair.

“We congratulate Dr. 
Stewart and look forward to his leadership and direction as 
the COT enters its 92nd year of work to improve the care of 
injured patients,” Dr. Rotondo said.
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Dr. Stewart served as chair of the South Texas State COT 

followed by a term as chief of the Region 6 COT (Texas, 
New Mexico, Louisiana and Arkansas). He is the Southern 
Surgical Association’s representative to the American College 
of Surgeons Board of Governors.

Dr. Stewart has spent his entire professional career at 
University Hospital, promoting the development of the 
University Hospital Level I Trauma Center, South Texas’ 
lead trauma center for both children and adults. For the 
past 18 years, he also has served as chair of the Southwest 
Texas Regional Advisory Council for Trauma, developing 
the renowned South Texas Trauma System.  He recently 
received the National Safety Council’s Surgeons’ Award for 
Service for Safety.

University Hospital is an American College of Surgeons’ 
Verified Level I trauma center, and a participating 
site for both the ACS Trauma Quality Improvement 
Program (TQIP®) and the ACS National Surgical Quality 
Improvement Program (ACS NSQIP ®).

Sudoku
The goal is to fill in the grid so that every row, every column, and

every 3x3 box contains the digits 1 through 9. Each digit may
appear only once in each row, each column, and each 3x3 box.
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SUDOKU

Sudoku
The goal is to fill in the grid so that every row, every column, and

every 3x3 box contains the digits 1 through 9. Each digit may
appear only once in each row, each column, and each 3x3 box.

© 2006. Feature Exchange
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Creative Home Remodel

Creative Home Remodel is a complete residential 
and commercial construction company with 30 
years of building experience.

• Kitchen and Bath Remodeling
• Carpentry, Windows, Doors, Tile
• Handyman Services and Repairs
• Registered with: Home Advisor, Angie’s List
• Insured, S.A. Reg# H-923442

www.creativehomeremodelsa.com

Give us a Try ! ... Call Dennis direct for a free estimate

210.737.4968

• Painting • Plasters • Textures

Hill Country Animal League is a non profit 
501c3 so all your donations are tax 

deductible. FOR A FREE CONSULTATION 

CALL (830) 249-8040

thr
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alt
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Whether downsizing, 
moving to a retirement 
facility, or the passing of 
a loved one, let us 
respectfully help make 
the transition manageable 
by assisting in clearing 
your estate. These 
household items will be 
sold at our Thrift Store in 
Boerne to suppor t our
spay/neuter program.

For many of us, fall is the best time of the year. It comes in the 
form of cooler, more pleasing temperatures and the end to daylight 
saving time.

Without a doubt you've already set all your usual timepieces back 
one hour. But don't forget to reset the most important clock – the 
one on your irrigation controller.

In fact, at this time of year we encourage you to just turn off your 
irrigation system and run it manually on the few occasions when 
watering is recommended.

Consider your landscape's watering needs:
•	 Plants are preparing for dormancy. This means they don't take 

in as much water and the rate at which moisture evaporates 
from the soil is significantly less than it was just one month ago.

•	 Roots continue to grow at a snail's pace during dormancy. Apply 
mulch to conserve existing soil moisture and help protect plant 
roots from freezing temperatures.

•	 The cooler, wetter weather is usually sufficient for our soon-to-
be-dormant lawns. Any additional irrigation – especially during 
certain times of the day – only encourages the growth of fungi.
Need help with your irrigation system controller? SAWS 

By Erin Conant 
FALL BACK ON WINTER WATERING

conservation consultants provide year-round, water-wise advice for 
your home, landscape and sprinkler system. Call us at 210-704-SAVE 
(7283) to make an appointment.

Erin Conant is a conservation consultant for San Antonio 
Water System.
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Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors and do not 
necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible 
for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also 
assumes no responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and 
any such claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints or failure 
to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, except 
as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of misinformation, a 
printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or consequential 
damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other liabilities from failure 
to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, except as limited to liabilities 
stated above.

The Fair Oaks Gazette is a private publication published by Peel, Inc. It is not sanctioned 
by any homeowners association or organization, nor is it subject to the approval of any 
homeowners association or organization, nor is it intended, nor implied to replace any 
publication that may be published by or on behalf of any homeowners association or 
organization. At no time will any source be allowed to use The Fair Oaks Gazette contents, 
or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, website, print, 
film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of solicitation, commercial 
use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty 
of law without written or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the 
newsletter is exclusively for the private use of Peel, Inc.

NOT AVAILABLE ONLINETRAVELING WITH  
YOUR PET  

OVER THE HOLIDAYS? 
Here are some tips that will help  
make your drive smooth sailing. 
Submitted by Kristen West, Owner of Gusto Dogs LLC. 

1. Take your pet on short trips prior to the big day to let him 
get used to traveling by car. 

2. Keep your pet safe in a secured, well-ventilated crate or 
carrier. It should be large enough for your pet to stand, sit, lie 
down and turn around.  Letting him have free range in the car 
not only puts him at risk, but it also poses a risk to your family 
if you were to stop suddenly. 

3. Never let your dog travel in the bed of a truck. Even if he is 
secured on a short line to prevent him falling or jumping out, 
your pet can experience discomfort from the weather and wind 
or sustain injury from debris. 

4. Feed your pet three or four hours prior to departure and 
avoid giving him any food or treats in the car. 

5. Never leave your pet in a parked vehicle, which can quickly 
become a furnace and cause heatstroke, even with open 
windows. In cold weather, the car holds the temperature like 
a refrigerator. 

6. Your pet’s microchip should be up-to-date and he should be 
wearing a flat collar and ID at all times. 

7. Bring a bowl and extra water in case you get stuck in the 
inevitable holiday traffic jam! 

8. Take lots of breaks to let your pet stretch his legs and relieve 
himself. It’s a great excuse to do some sight-seeing or pick up 
a fun treat for yourself!
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